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June 15, 2010

The Honorable Bob Ferguson

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200 

COURTHOUSE

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

Attached please find a report regarding courthouse security prepared in response a proviso in the 2010 Adopted Budget.  The proviso states:

P1 PROVIDED THAT:
      Of this appropriation, $100,000 shall not be expended or encumbered until the council reviews and, by motion, acknowledges receipt of a report and supporting proposed legislation from the office of management and budget detailing a review of the feasibility and a plan for consolidating responsibilities for the provision of security and weapons screening at King County courthouses.  The office shall transmit the report to the council by June 15, 2010.  The office of management and budget, working with representatives of the superior court, district court, office of the prosecuting attorney, sheriff, the department of adult and juvenile detention, the facilities management division and the security oversight committee created through Ordinance 16007 shall review the manner in which current security services are provided and make recommendations to consolidate the responsibilities for courthouse security.  The report shall include a review of existing services, a summary of the work of consultants that have been reviewing county facility security as part of the county's security operational master plan and recommendations from the security oversight committee.  The report shall include a review and analysis of the costs and supporting revenue structure of the potential new structure for providing security.  The office shall use this work to develop supporting proposed legislation for council review that would allow for the consolidation of security services and weapons screening.  The legislation shall include recommendations for reorganization and transfer of staff to the agency that will have full responsibility for security services and a plan for adequately funding the proposed organization.  The report and legislation shall also identify the executive's plans for negotiating and implementing agreements with the collective bargaining units affected by the proposed consolidation, the schedules, resources needed for implementing program changes and milestones for consolidation.
The report was prepared in the context of the 2011 budget, which has a projected $60 million deficit in the General Fund.  The ongoing structural deficit, which is driven by the gap between the statutory limitation on revenue growth below the rate of inflation and the growth of expenditures in excess of the rate of inflation, has been exacerbated in recent years by the largest economic recession since the Great Depression.  While security consultants hired by the county have identified a host of changes that could be undertaken to strengthen courthouse safety, the county’s financial realities limit the number that can be implemented in the near term.

The report recommends the consolidation of weapons screening through the transfer of the Security Screeners from the Department of Executive Services, Facilities Management Division (FMD) to the King County Sheriff’s Office effective January 1, 2011 as part of the 2011 budget process.  Currently, management of weapons screening is bifurcated with budget and basic human resources management responsibilities for the Security Screeners housed in FMD, but with day-to-day supervision of the Security Screeners provided by King County Sheriff’s Office employees.  This cumbersome structure creates numerous management inefficiencies and impedes the county’s ability to realize operational efficiencies at weapons screening stations.  Legislation transferring budget and FTE authority from FMD to the Sheriff’s Office is anticipated as part of the 2011 Executive Proposed Budget.
The report also recommends that the costs of consolidated Court Protection Unit (Marshals and Security Screeners) be charged to customer agencies (courthouse tenants) like a central rate.  While it is unusual for General Fund agencies to charge one another a central rate for ongoing services, charging for courthouse tenants directly for security has many benefits.  It will make more tangible the fact that the agencies are customers of courthouse security and as such they should play an active role in identifying the appropriate level of service and funding for security.  It will also encourage agencies to evaluate the costs and value of security alongside other functions in making budget decisions.  Defining the administrative methodology of a security central rate in 2010 is not feasible; however, it will be considered in preparation of the 2011 Executive Proposed Budget.

If you have any questions, please contact Dwight Dively, Director of the Office of Management and Budget and the Office of Strategic Planning and Performance Management, at 206-263-9727.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council




  Mark Melroy, Senior Principal Legislative Analyst


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget and Office of Strategic 


    Planning and Performance Management
Gail Stone, Law, Safety, and Justice Advisor, King County Executive Office


Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 
    Services (DES)


Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division, DES


Hikari, Tamara, Interim Director, Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention


The Honorable Sue Rahr, King County Sheriff


The Honorable Dan Satterberg, King County Prosecuting Attorney


The Honorable Bruce Hilyer, Presiding Judge, King County Superior Court


The Honorable Barbara Linde, Presiding Judge, King County District Court

